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Photo: Paul Ridgeway served his country from March 1943 to May 30, 1963.

Sandy Creek News: January 3, 1951: Paul Ridgeway was promoted on the battlefield December 24, from Master Sergeant to the rank of Warrant Officer. July 31, 1952: With the 3d Infantry Division in Korea – First Lieutenant Paul Ridgeway has been awarded the Army Commendation Ribbon for meritorious service in Korea. “M/Sgt Ridgeway while serving as 1st Sgt. of Headquarters Company performed his duties in a superior manner which materially added in the keeping of the morale of the troops as a high level at all times. M/Sgt Ridgeway was directly responsible for molding the headquarters company into a well coordinated and smooth running unit by his high standard of performance and military integrity. He thoroughly trained his subordinates in proper procedures and obtained a high degree of efficiency from the men in his company. He inspired his men to fulfill their mission no matter what.  Since his arrival in the Company he has displayed unflagging loyalty and attention to his duties in excess of that normally required of his position. Through the trying period of Operations he contributed materially to the accomplishment of the Company’s mission. M/Sgt. Ridgeway’s outstanding professional skill, initiative and untiring devotion to duty reflects the highest credit upon himself and the military service.” June 10, 1952: 2d Lt. Ridgeway arrived in California after serving ten months in the Korean War Theater. He will arrive home during the early part of next week. 

Paul Ridgeway was born in Sandy Creek in 1924, the son of John and Anna (Daly) Ridgeway, attended Sandy Creek High School, graduated in 1942 and served his country from 1943 to 1963. He died in 1987 and is buried in Wesleyan Cemetery. 

Paul Ridgeway is just one of the many local men who will be honored in the newest veterans’ book, “Veterans of Sandy Creek who served from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959.”  This book will be available November 11, 2007. 

The Korean War (1950 to 1953) is often referred to as America's "forgotten war," because it did not capture the nation's attention as had World War II, nor did it arouse controversy as did the war in Vietnam. In fact, although the Korean War was much shorter than the Vietnam War, the casualties were almost as high, with 54,000 Americans killed and 103,000 wounded. Total casualties for the war reached 1.9 million. In 1995, more than forty years after the conflict ended, a memorial honoring the sacrifices and services of Korean War soldiers was dedicated on the Mall in Washington, D.C., directly across from the Vietnam Veterans' Memorial.
I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am to 4pm and by appointment on Saturdays. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      
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